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Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council

   _______________________________________________________________________________

MINUTES
Of the Land and Environment Committee Meeting

Held on Tuesday 26th October 2021 
at 7pm at Culcheth Library
1 Councillors Present:
C Benson, S Bland, N Johnson, J Seddon, C Smith, P Holmes
B Allred
2 Councillors Apologies: none  
3 3.1 Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests

3.2 Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations

4 Minutes of the previous meeting held on 26th September were agreed as a true record.
Proposed   by Cllr Benson, seconded by Cllr Smith, agreed by all.
Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 26th September be accepted as a true record

5 Matters arising 
[i]Glazebury Garden Cllr Smith will check if the tree lights have been moved. 

[ii] Tree lights Cllr Bland requested another set of lights at the shops near Charnock Road and Warrington Road. The Parish Hall is booked for 27th November.
Tree lighting at Culcheth on 27th November and Glazebury 4th December.
[iii] Shaw Street The camera is in place and has recorded incidents.
6 Neighbourhood/Community reports none
7 Law and Order issues
[i] Police Summary for September 2021

Business as usual for us in September. We have worked with Cllr Benson and Cllr Maisey on Shaw Street and Ribchester Gardens in Culcheth conducting residents voice surveys to try and get an idea of peoples concerns in the area. Despite spending time knocking on every address, speaking to residents and giving them a link to a quick survey feedback was very low with only five being returned. They said people on the doorstep were very positive. We do now have CCTV temporarily on Shaw Street, although it is in its infancy. We are currently ironing out teething problems with its location and interference from the streetlamp preventing the camera switching to night mode. A further update will be passed on October’s report. 

Speed enforcement continues in Croft and Glazebury with positive results. Culcheth did miss out this month however due to holidays and sickness. This will be addressing this coming month. We are also beginning to see lots more requests from Schools in the area to go in and engage with pupils which is most positive after the last 18 months on working online.  

The below stats outline incidents from 01/09/2021- 30/09/2021

Anti-Social Behaviour   

Culcheth 5 reports

· Small fire in Bandstand on Common Lane. Extinguished when Police arrived.

· 1 boundary civil dispute,

· 1 Youths drinking/using drugs Mee Brow field, attended by patrol, no evidence of drink or drugs. Children were playing on field near The Raven.

· 2 reports from Shaw Street in relation to noise and vehicles 

Glazebury: Nothing to report

Croft: One report relating to an off-road motorcycle near Smithy Brow. Bike was heard but not seen preventing the reporting person passing a description.
Burglary Dwelling

Culcheth: Weaver Road, Domestic related burglary 

Croft: Car key taken from property and car taken from driveway of property of house on Churchfields Croft.

Glazebury: No reports

Burglary Others  

Culcheth: Heavy plant machinery taken over night from PPM Printers former building on Warrington Road.

Croft: Nothing to report

Glazebury: Nothing to report.

Vehicle Crime/ Offences

Culcheth: Motorcycle stolen overnight

Croft: See burglary section.

Glazebury: Van stolen from Petrol station after been left unattended with keys in the ignition.

Report compiled by PCSO 6978 Darren Samuel.

      [ii] Questions
Police / PCSO lack of visibility in the area. They are no longer using the Scout Hut and are based in Warrington. The public are concerned. It is difficult to get hold of them locally. Why have they been pulled out of Culcheth? Where and when does the shift start and end? Who are our dedicated PCSO’s? Why was there no consultation with the PC?

Clerk to contact Police

8 Correspondence 
WBC various 

Police – awareness Halloween

RBL

The Clerk has replied to the above as appropriate.
RBL further correspondence 

Cllr Maisey raised questions about organisation and insurance of the event, believing there to be some problems. Remembrance Parade is the RBL organised event. The PC have agreed a donation for this year’s parade, particularly as the Community Day events, where organisations can fundraise, did not take place. Concerns about covid19 led the PC to cancel their Christmas Market to protect the public. The PC cannot insure as the event is not on land controlled by them or organised by them, nor do they have the resources.
Cllr Benson highlighted that Cllr Maisey was a member of the British Legion and that she too was going through the process of becoming a member.  Councillors were surprised at this and questioned whether Cllr Maisey ought to have declared an interest, and made a request for dispensation to make representations when asking for monies for the British Legion, and whether there was a conflict of interest. 

Councillors also reassured the Clerk that she was not beholden to those who corresponded with her, but the Parish Council
9 Individual Councillor Reports  none
10 Items not included above
Toy appeal Cllr Alldred has liaised with Forget-Me-Not who are happy to be a drop off point again this year and has had posters printed.  Mrs Webber has previously organised and collected the toys. Cllr Alldred or the clerk will collect the toys on 30th November and deliver to the Jubilee Hub. 
Clerk to display posters

11 Date of next meeting  Tuesday 30th November 2021 at 7pm in Culcheth Library

Close of meeting.

           Meeting opens to the Public    None present


Part 2 


       Items of a confidential nature None

Signature_______________________            Date _____________________ 
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